
To Empress Adélaïde de Val-d'Oise de Lesdiguières, First Of Her Name. 
 
I wish to greet you, as it has been some time since last we correspond. I have heard from my 
child that you are pressing into the land that was once the Tauhan space. My people have 
heard the land speaking and it does not enjoy how you are building upon it. It is unused to the 
roads and structure and farming. It asks kindly that you treat with it and find common 
ground. Should you wish for such an event to occur I can send my child there to speak with 
your people and the land, so that such agreements may occur. 
 
Otherwise we hope you are well. We have taken in many shellfolk refugees and they are 
beginning to thrive. We are pleased. We maintain eyes on the Ultralands, though my child has 
need of more preparation before they venture forth into that place. The greatest enemy has yet 
to visit us from there, and it is my hope that all of Bellor will be prepared. 
 
How can the people of the Assembly assist you in your endeavors? 
 
We would be pleased to play a more active role in our friendship. 
 
As always we are delighted to trade with you. 
 
May you find peace in your heart and your roots hold fast, 
 
Vulkerath Soot Scale, Assembly Leader 
 
Vulkerath Soot Scale 

As scribed by Under Secretary Anoira Twin-Sight 


